MEMORANDUM

TO:

Historic Preservation Committee 

FROM:
Scott Eaton, City Manager’s Office

DATE:
March 17, 2009

SUBJECT:
Intermodal Bus Transportation Center (ITC) Update 

************************************************************************

Three firms submitted Proposals for Appraisal Services by the February 27, 2009, deadline.  The Proposals were missing essential components and were rejected.  The City reissued the Request for Proposals and received 2 by the new March 16, 2009, deadline.  The Proposals are currently being reviewed by City staff. Appraisals are scheduled to begin March 27, 2009.  

Requests for Proposals for Legal Services for the ITC project were issued and proposals are due by March 20, 2007.  

City staff and consultants Kenneth Mayer, Moser Mayer & Phoenix, and Bill Boyd, NFE Technologies, met with Scott Power and John Wood, representatives from the State Historical Preservation Office, to discuss the impact of the ITC project on the Jones-Lee House and surrounding historical properties.  The SHPO representatives indicated concern about mitigating the impact of the structure next to the Jones-Lee House.  City staff and their consultants indicated a commitment to ensure the property is protected from adverse effects during the design, construction and operations stages of the project.  The SHPO representatives stated they would draft the proper paperwork in line with project deadlines. 

City staff met with residents from Campus Walk Apartments, which is located on the future ITC site on February 19, 2009.  The residents were provided information and guidance on their rights and access to relocation benefits.

April 2009:

· Appraisals of properties on ITC project site continuing. The City hopes to complete appraisals of all properties by June 15, 2009 and complete acquisition of all properties by Fall 2009

· Request for Proposals for Review Appraisals issued.  
· City staff slated to begin surveying site

cc: 
Thomas M. Moton, Jr., Assistant City Manager

